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Many Thanks!

Dear Families,

Ofsted Inspection

I would like to start with a huge thank you to everyone who filled in the
parent questionnaire for Ofsted. We had a good turn out and I would
like to thank you for the lovely comments that you wrote about us.
Thank you for the good wishes and chocolates too - very much
appreciated.

The report will come back to me in eight days for checking, following
this process it will be published and I will be able to let you know how
we got on.

Harvest

Our Harvest Festival last Friday was
brilliant. Queensgate sang well and
listened to James Pontin speak. It was
a pleasure to hear our choir. Another
huge thank you to all of you. As
always [ was blown away by your
generosity and donations for the
Food Pantry. Thank you to Jane for
coming along to the assembly and

picking up the food for the pantry.




Choir singing at Prestigious Service

The Queensgate choir has been asked, once again, to sing at
The Minster in Newport. On Monday 14th October they will
be singing at the Prestigious Legal Service. The High Sheriff
Mr Graham Biss, who is the king’s representative on the Isle
of Wight invited us, which is a great honour. In return we
invited him to our Key Stage 2 assembly this week. The
children asked him brilliant questions and were very
impressed with his sword that he brought along as part of his
High Sheriff uniform. It is a great honour to be asked to join
the Legal Service. All choir children need to be in full logoed
school uniform on Monday and all long hair needs platting
please. I am eager that the children look their best and are
aware of the gravitas of the occasion.

Family Holidays in Term Time

Just a reminder that we are always striving for all of the children to be at school all of the
time so that they do not miss any of their learning. That is why we do not authorise family
holidays in term time. We do, however, have a two-week half term holiday break coming up
from Monday 21st October to Friday 1st November. The children need to be back at school
on Monday 4th October at 8.40am.

Flu Immunisations

Just a reminder that Flu immunisations are taking place next Tuesday 15th October for all
Year groups. If you have not completed the NHS consent form, your child will not receive
the immunisation.

PTFA

Next meeting 9am Wednesday 16th October.

Please sign up to Classlist and the PTFA Facebook page so you
can stay up to date with events. Here are the links:
https://www.facebook.com and

https:/ /classlist.page.link /EJBLPr29w15xSVh3A

Halloween Sale

If you have any Halloween costumes that your child has grown out of please bring them in to
school. The PTFA will be selling costumes on the second parents’ evening on Thursday 17th
October between 3:00 and 5:00. This will work out much cheaper for you than buying new -
also better to re-use and re-cycle!

Treat not Trick

Hope Church have given the children a small gift called treat not trick. These will be coming
home next Friday.



https://www.facebook.com/
https://classlist.page.link/EJBLPr29w15xSVh3A

Tips for Hearing your child read

Please remember to hear your child read every day if possible. A little and often works
best.

1. Choose a quiet time
Set aside a quiet time with no distractions. Ten minutes is long enough.

2. Make reading enjoyable

Make reading an enjoyable experience. Sit with your child. Little and often works best
and keeps your child motivated. If your child is reluctant, try using ‘now and next’ -
‘now’ we will read, ‘next’ you can play with your Lego.

3. Maintain the flow

If your child mispronounces a word do not interrupt immediately. Instead allow
opportunity for self-correction. It is better to tell a child some unknown words to
maintain the flow rather than insisting on trying to build them all up from the sounds
of the letters. If your child does try to 'sound out' words, encourage the use of letter
sounds rather than 'alphabet names'.

4. Be positive

If your child says something nearly right to start with that is fine. Don't say 'No. That's
wrong,' but 'Let's read it together' and point to the words as you say them. Boost your
child's confidence with constant praise for even the smallest achievement.

5. Regular practice
Try to read with your child every day if possible.

6. Communicate
Your child has a reading diary, please sign this when your child has read. Your child
will then know that you are interested in their progress and that you value reading.

7. Talk about the books

There is more to being a good reader than just being able to read the words accurately.
Just as important is being able to understand what has been read. Always talk to your
child about the book; about the pictures, the characters, how they think the story will
end, their favourite part. You will then be able to see how well they have understood
and you will help them to develop good comprehension skills.




Queensgate Out & About

Our Year 2 children have been sharing stories about
dragons recently. On Tuesday morning, our Year 2
children visited the Dragon Tree in Brighstone and
heard the tale of how local people slayed the dragon
and it turned into a tree! The children then learnt
about what living things need to survive. They
designed their own mythical creatures using clay,
explaining what they would need to survive; what
they would eat, where they would sleep, their
predators and what habitat they would live in.

“We went to the Dragon Tree and learnt about what animals
need to survive. They need food, water, oxygen and shelter. We
made our own clay creatures. We had a paddle in the stream
and played pooh-sticks. It was really fun.” Sadie 2KA

As part of our Year 5 Geography curriculum, the children have been learning how to use a
compass and find six figure grid references on an OS map. On Tuesday afternoon, the
children used maps and compasses to follow a loop trail, visiting Alverstone Nature Reserve.
They enjoyed looking out for wildlife at the bird hide and walking along the boardwalk.




Queensgate Out & About Continued

In Year 1, the children have been learning
about the five senses. This week, the Out
and About group visited Borthwood
Copse to explore their senses and look
out for signs of Autumn. The children
worked in pairs to gather leaves and
natural objects to create a collage of a
face. They described how the items felt
and why they had chosen them. The
children enjoyed listening to the story
The Leaf Thief by Alice Hemming it’s
about a squirrel that discovers what
happens in the Autumn. After the story,
the children spotted a real red squirrel
climbing a tree nearby!

“We went to the woods and talked about the
five senses; touch, taste, smell, see and hear.
Then we made a face using leaves and acorns
and had a story about a squirrel who lost his
leaves. In the Autumn the leaves change
colour and they fall off the trees!” Theo WF
1SC

The Year 6 Out and About team went orienteering in Firestone Copse on Wednesday
afternoon. The children were amazingly energetic and loved the mud! They managed to

locate 10 orienteering markers across the forest in just over an hour, recording the
letters on their control cards. Well done team!




Queensgate Out & About Next Week

Out and About next week...
Children to wear play clothes (nothing new or special) and wellies. We will be getting
muddy! Please check the forecast and bring a raincoat (and waterproof trousers if you
have them).

Tuesday 15th October am - 2KG Brighstone Dragon Tree
Ellis, Alfred, Freya, Roman, RJ, Mollie, Matteo, Cassidy, Sophie, Poppy, Peyton, Marley,
Charlie and Sully.

Tuesday 17th October pm - 5TS Alverstone Nature Reserve
Tyler B, Caiden, Joshua, Harvey D, Maisy, Mirabelle, Ruben, Logan R, Ella R, Ryan, Ella
and Rhys.

Wednesday 18th October am - 1SC Borthwood Copse
Jacob, Ronney, Nova, Blake, Riley, Harper-May, Clayton, Dylan, Hunter, Archer, Emily,
Niamh and Eliza.

Wednesday 18th October pm - 6LR
Firestone Copse
Xachary, Acacia, Amelia, Arthur, Braiden, David, Emmie, Evie, Guy, Hayley, Jake, Jonny,
Levi, Maya and Rosie.

Out and About after half term...

Tuesday 5th November am - 2KA Brighstone Dragon Tree
Bowie, Jasper, Rudy, Marnie-Rae, Evelyn, Jack, Max, Daniel, Vienna, Declan, Arthur,
Isabelle, Jake, Elsie-Mae and Harry.

Tuesday 5th November pm - 5RA Alverstone Nature Reserve
Ashton, Benjamin, Mia-Rose, Harry, Oscar H, Destiny-Grace, Katelyn, Hannah, Connor,
Jack, Harvey R, Freddie, Elliott, James and Tommy.

Wednesday 6th November am - 1CE Borthwood Copse
Jason, Kaden, Owen, Eden, Rosey, Amelia, Coen, Elizabeth, Molly, Theo, Lyla, Reggie-Ray
and Louie.

Wednesday 6th November pm - 6TM Firestone Copse
Teddy, Matthew, Skyla, Harley, Marley, Elsie, Ava, Paranith, Logan, Riley, Elvis, Emily T,
Bella, Florence and Archie.




Year 5 Football

Our Year 5 boys travelled over to
Hunnyhill Primary School for a football
match. The boys played very well,
showing great skill and team work,
coming away with a well deserved

3 - 0 win.

Well done boys.

Wheelie Good Fun!

Gary Butler came to talk to Year 6
about wheelchair basketball and
wheelchair rugby. He then shared a
few training activities with them. All
the children were keen to be involved
and asked really good, sensible
questions.

“It was really fun. We did it in groups
and had a race. We also learnt how to
turn so we could do a 360 degree turn
and we could spin round really fast!
Acacia (6LR)

Other Sport Fixture results

Queensgate has had an amazing
week in our sports fixtures. Our tag
rugby team played at Medina
College and competed against six
other schools, the team won all six
games and progressed to the Island
finals.

The two football teams both played
against Hunnyhill at home, the boys
won 5 - 0 and the girls drew 1 - 1.




More Rugby Success

A proud day for Queensgate! On Thursday 10th October, Queensgate hosted 12 island
schools for the girls tag rugby tournament on behalf of the School Games Organisers.

We entered two teams from across Years 5 and 6, an A team and a B team.

Our B team truly stepped up out of their comfort zone to represent the school and had
the best afternoon playing sport.

Our A team had some tough matches, topping their group and having to play a further
two matches, however their hard work paid off as the girls qualified (along with the boys
team from last week) for the island finals on 17th October.

Well done team Queensgate!

Peter J Murray Visit

Last week we welcomed our special
friend, Peter Murray, back to
school to talk about his Mokee Joe
books.

The children of Key Stage 2 had a
wonderful morning listening to

Peter talk about his characters and
books.

He returned the following day to
sign books for children.

It is always a pleasure to have
Peter visit the school and he
certainly inspires a love of reading
to our children here.

You can find out more about Peter
and his books at his website:
https://www.peterjmurray.co.uk/




Eco Schools

It's time to start our Eco School’s Green Flag Award for 2024 - 2025!

Just an update - we have received application forms from some of the pupils who
are interested in joining this year’s Eco Committee. Mrs Tilling and Mrs Selle will
be shortlisting next week so please check the next newsletter for further details.

Energy prices are in the headlines again! So ...

- Unplug appliances when not in use

- Install smart meters to power them down completely and help you to keep an eye
on your expenditure

- Insulate your hot water heater, pipes and ducts

- Use draft excluders to keep the heat in

- It takes more energy to boil a full kettle; only boil what you need

- Bleed radiators as trapped air leaves cold spots at the top

- Avoid putting furniture in front of radiators and blocking heat

- Adjust your thermostat; it can make a big difference and save your energy costs
- Swap halogen, fluorescent or incandescent light bulbs for LED lights - they are
the most energy efficient option

Inspiring children to contribute to a greener environment and world
is something we could and shoud do




What’s your lunch after half
term...

And week beginning 11th November




—
Attendance | W 330 '

Whole School Attendance since September is 95.6%
Whole School Attendance this week is 94%
KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1SC with 99%
KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 4MC with 98.6%

Parents and Carers Consultations

Hopefully, you have all been able to sign up
for parents’ evenings on the Compass App. It
is hugely important that you hear how your
child is getting on at school and how to
support them at home. If you have not been
able to book please pop in to the front office
and Miss Rorich or Mrs Selle will book you
in. Our parents evenings are next week on
Tuesday 3:30 - 7:00 and Thursday 3:30 -
5:00.

And Finally...

I wish you all a lovely weekend. As always
please remember to:

Chat

Best wishes,

Samantha Sillito
Headteacher
















